
FIRE COMMISSION 

REGULAR MEETING 

APRIL 29, 2019 

 

 

 

Commissioners Present: Vice Chairman Delucia, Commissioner  Commissioner Verderame, 

Commissioner DePalma 

 

Staff Present:  Chief Macarelli, Assistant Chief Licata 

 

The Regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commission was called to order at 7:28 pm. 

 

A roll call was taken and a quorum declared. 

 

Minutes: 

 

A motion was made to approve the previous months minutes  

 

Motion was made by Comm. DePalma and seconded by Commissioner Verderame 

 

Motion Carried      Unanimous 

 

Reports: 

 

Chief summarized Chief’s report for the month 

 

Finance:  Chief stated he submitted the 2019-2020 Budget and Town Council has approved the 

Budget. 

 

Personnel: 

Another FF/Paramedic Test will have to be given, Candidates from the last test have either taken 

other jobs or have decided not to accept the job. 

 

Applications have been open for about a week or so, Applications have been submitted. 

May need a Special Meeting at the beginning of August to make sure Candidates will be allowed 

in the next class of the Academy. 

 

Commissioner DePalma questioned about where do the Watercraft placed in the water, do we 

have a traditional trailer or do we have a trailer with sand tires?  Would hate to see injuries trying 

to carry a Jetski down towards the water. 

 

Chief mentioned he is in the process of researching for a new trailer with sand tires. Also 

mentioned they launch from First Ave. 

 



A motion was made to accept the report as presented by Comm. Depalma and seconded by 

Comm. Verderame. 

 

Motion Carried      Unanimous 

 

Asst. Chief Licata apologized that the Asst. Chief’s report was not included with other reports, 

due to a computer issue.  He will email out his report in the morning. 

 

Fire Marshal’s Report:  Asst. Chief summarized the Fire Marshal’s Report. 

 

A motion was made to accept the report as summarized by Comm. Depalma and seconded by 

Comm. Verderame 

 

Motion Carried      Unanimous 

 

Training Officers Report:  Included in Summary attached to Chief’s report. 

 

Communication: 

 

There was no communications presented this evening. 

 

Unfinished Business: 

 

There was no unfinished business presented this evening. 

 

New Business: 

 

There was no New Business presented this evening. 

 

Public Session: 

 

There was no public session this evening 

 

Further Business: 

There was no further business presented this evening 

 

Executive Session: 

 

There was no Executive Session required this evening. 

 

Asst. Chief Licata wanted to make mention that the Volunteer Companies have done standbys at 

certain Town events. 

 

He thanked them for their volunteering. 

 

Adjournment: 



 

Comm. Depalma made the motion to adjourn the meeting, Comm. Verderame seconded. 

 

Motion Carried      Unanimous 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

Carol Apuzzo 

Recording Secretary 

  

 

 

 
 
 
 


